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Since March 1, the whole country 

is in Level 1 when it comes to the 

pandemic. We are now more free to gather 
together as a church and is allowed with a 
100% capacity attendance yet face mask and 
vaccination are needed. We just resumed our 
Men’s Breakfast Fellowship every Saturday 

where we hope to develop future elders 
and deacons from this group. Our young 
people and young adult’s ministry went 
back to their face-to-
face fellowship dealing 
with “Trending Lies 
and Timeless Truths”. 
And by the third week 
of this month, we will inaugurate our new 
planted church, about 18 kms from our 
place of worship. We’ve used the pandemic-
lockdown period to train a team for the said 
church planting work and by now they are 
ready for it.

Sovereign Grace Churches, through the 
leadership of Dave Taylor, sent us a fund 
for the said church planting work where we 

will use for the rent of the place of worship 
for 4 months and the other ministry stuff 
needs like chairs, tables, sound system, etc. 
Moreover, we also received a fund from 
SGC to help ten families greatly affected 
by this pandemic-lockdown. Now these 
families have a growing income as we teach 
and guide them in having a sustainable 
micro-business where they can have a 
good living and provide for their family. In 
addition to this, through the fund of SGC, 
along with the generosity of Covenant 
Life Fellowship in Oregon, they’ve sent 
us a fund for church members who were 
hospitalized due to Covid-19. I remember 
one of our key leaders who was infected and 
got hospitalized and their bill reached to a 
staggering $1.2M. With all the help of the 
brethren in our church and the said SGC 
fund, they were able to pay this bill but above 
all he recuperated from a severe infection of 
COVID-19 and they were grateful for SGC 

for all their prayers, love and support. We 
will be forever grateful for such love and 
generosity by SGC to the churches here in 
the Philippines. We are humbled to be part 
of this denomination, indeed His church is 
the dearest place on earth.
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 We will be forever grateful for such love and 
generosity by Sovereign Grace Churches to 

the churches here in the Philippines.
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